Dear fellow WMNEH Leadership Council members:

I am writing to you in advance of the July 22 Leadership Council meeting in Turners Falls to give you a little background on the presentation I will be making on the Campaign to Protect the Affordable Housing Law, explain my new role, and invite your participation in the Campaign.  Our meeting time will be short, so this will give you a chance to think about how you might want to participate in the Campaign.

First, I left the Hilltown CDC in June after serving as Executive Director for four years and accepted this temporary position as Western Mass. Organizer for the Campaign.  The Campaign is a non-partisan state-wide coalition of over 300 individuals and organizations working to defeat the ballot question that will seek to repeal Massachusetts’ most significant affordable housing law this November.  That law is the 1969 Comprehensive Permit Act or Chapter 40B.  

What is the connection between 40B and the WMNEH agenda?  Our “Housing First” initiative calls for developing regional affordable housing solutions as an alternative to the shelter and motel approaches to dealing with homelessness.  A regional approach means building affordable housing not just in urban centers but also in suburban and rural towns.  The problem is that limited and large lot zoning (often 2 acres and more) in many suburban and rural communities makes it difficult, if not impossible, to develop housing that is affordable to low and moderate income people. That’s why we need 40B. 

Chapter 40B provides an essential permitting tool enabling these towns to develop cluster housing and preserve open space.   Over 80% of the affordable housing developed outside of the major cities in Massachusetts over the past decade was built with 40B comprehensive permits.  If 40B is repealed, 12,000 affordable housing units now in the development pipeline will not get built.  More working families will struggle to stay in state and contribute to the economy.  Seniors will have more difficulty staying in their own communities.  And “Housing First” as a regional solution will stall.

The agencies and institutions constituting the WMNEH represent one of the core constituencies for protecting Chapter 40B – the affordable housing law.  I need your help to defeat the repeal question.  To succeed, we need to mobilize the networks of people we are connected to.

How can WMNEH and members help the Campaign this summer and fall?  

· We could go on record as the WMNEH with a resolution in support of the Campaign.  (While that would be nice, I don’t view that as essential.)  

· Join the Campaign Advisory Board (see www.protectaffordablehousing.org to see who is already on the list of supporters) as an individual or as your organization.

· Organizations can serve as pick up sites for lawn signs and encourage staff, board and others to participate.  

· Help spread “Vote No” information about the Campaign through your newsletters, facebook sites and social networks, and in your personal networks (family and friends).

· Write letters and Op Ed pieces in the fall in support of affordable housing and 40B.

· Show your support at events showcasing successful 40B projects in the region.  Distribute Campaign leaflets at your events and other events in the fall.

· Stand out at voting precincts with “Vote No” signs on Primary Day and on Election Day.

· Make a donation to the Campaign (we’ll be up against a well-funded opponent).

Your ideas welcome!  I look forward to our meeting on July 22. Feel free to contact me sooner:

Andrew Baker:  Andrew@protectaffordablehousing.org  (413) 625-8465

